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It gives me great pleasure to 
reiterate that Patrick Kelleher is 
the Grand Marshal for the Village’s 
1st Annual St. Patrick’s Day Parade 
and Ramble. He is a most-deserving 
honoree. Having devoted his life to 
public service, Kelleher served as 
First Deputy Commissioner of the 
New York City Police Department. 
A detailed biography is included 
in the insert. It is easy to see how 
Grand Marshall Kelleher rose from 
the rank of patrolman to one of 
the highest ranks in the N.Y.P.D. 
His calm demeanor, attention to 
meticulous detail and extraordinary 
work ethic are only a few qualities of 
this amazing man. 

Patrick has also given so much 
to the Montgomery Community. A 
faithful parishioner of Holy Name 
of Mary Church in the Village, he has 
given much of himself to charitable 
causes for that organization. Kelleher 
also chaired the tribute to the Tenth 
Anniversary of the 911 Tragedy. 
He did a superb job in this regard 
coordinating between local churches, 
military, emergency responders and 
Montgomery Fire Department. The 
ceremony was one which will be 
remembered for many years to come. 
Patrick is also Vice Chairman of the 
St. Pat’s Ramble Committee and 
serves on the Memorial Day Parade 
Committee and the New Bandstand 
Committee. Whatever the charitable 

Mayor’s Message................................................
cause in Montgomery, Patrick is 
always willing to lend a hand. His 
benevolence is exemplary.

Please join me in paying tribute to 
Grand Marshal Kelleher on March 
23rd. The  Village and Town of 
Montgomery are indeed proud and 
fortunate to have him as one of our 
own.

I would like to personally thank 
Barbara Cuneo for being such an 
important part of our Village. Barbara 
certainly stands out as an above-and-
beyond business owner downtown. 

The Bandstand Committee is 
moving forward with possible designs 
for the new bandstand at the old post 
office site. The new structure must 
be handicapped accessible and will 
have a concrete base that will last 
many years into the future. A separate 
compartment will be designed to 

house the lighting and utilities. The 
bandstand will have a rotunda design 
similar to the bandstand that the 
Village had in the mid-20th Century. 
The roof will have a slate look, and the 
final landscaping is planned further 
down the road.

New Bandstand Update

Village of Montgomery Recycling 	 villageofmontgomery.org/recycle

She keeps the Village Sampler looking 
immaculate (inside and out). This is 
a business that is a magnet for our 
downtown area, and she has carried 
on the tradition of Willy and Arlene 
Williamson that was begun many 
years ago. Not only has she worked 
to enhance business in our business 
district, but she has served as a good 
will ambassador. Her positive attitude 
and courteous manner make her 
the altruistic individual that she is. 
Thank you to Barbara for being such 
a wonderful part of the Village. She 
will be honored with a plaque at the 
May 7th Village Board Meeting.

For more information visit  
www.villageofmontgomery.org/recycle

Bulk Pickup, Brush & Garden Waste, as well as  
Hazardous Waste disposal information can be found.

PLEASE 
NOTE:

Village residents 
are asked not to flush 
certain items down their 
drains (sinks, toilets, tubs 
etc.), paper towels, napkins, 
diapers, baby wipes, other 
wipes such as Clorox, Windex, 
etc., ladies’ products, cloth or any 
similar-type materials. 

These items are commonly found 
in the Village sewer system and can 
wreak havoc. 

Many residents don’t realize this, but 
such materials can cause blockages in 
the system, which can result in sewer 
backups in homes, businesses and other 
facilities. 

Please try to be considerate and 
dispose of such materials properly. It 
will save money and problems in the 
long run.

Single Stream Recycling Rules

Village Compost Site 
The Village Compost Site is located at 

the D.P.W. Garage on Bachelor Street. The 
hours of operation are 7:00 a.m. until 3:00 
p.m. Monday through Friday and Saturdays 
9:00 a.m. until 2:00 p.m. This is for Village 
residents only and no commercial dumping. 
The Village will pickup curbside for a nominal 
fee. Please make arrangement with the D.P.W. 
at 457-5321. This applies for bulk pickup as 
well, which can be picked up curbside for a fee.

Easter Egg Hunt
Saturday March 23, 2013

The Annual Easter Egg hunt will be 
on Saturday March 23  at Veteran’s 
Memorial Park, starting at 10:30 am. 

Infants thru elementary school are 
welcome.  There will be NO rain date.
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Registration forms for  
Summer Playground Camp 
Registration forms for Summer 

Playground Camp can be picked up 
at Village Hall beginning April 1, 
2013. Camp is open for children ages 
5-12.   Fees are as follows:

	 1 Child: $375
	 2 Children: $700
	 3 Children : $975
	 4 Children: $1200
Counselors and CIT’s can pick up 

their applications now!

Hydrant Flushing
April 8-12, 2013

Hydrant flushing will be April 8th 
through the 12th. You may experience 
sporadic brown water. Let the faucet 
run with cold water for five minutes, 
and it should clear. 

Montgomery Free Library’s 
Preschool Reading Program

April 10, 17, 24, and  May 1
The Montgomery Free Library’s 

Preschool Reading Program “Pop 
Open The Book”  will be held at 
10:30am at the Library on April 3, 
10, 17, 24 &  May 1, 2013.

Montgomery Palooza  
Teen Concert

April 12, 2013 6-10pm
Join us on April 12 from 6-10pm  

for the Montgomery Palooza Teen 
Concert the Senior Center, 36 Bridge 
Street.

Bike Rodeo
May 4, 2013 10am - 1:30pm 

Police parking lot.

The Village of Montgomery Police 
Department is sponsoring a Bicycle 
Rodeo for bike safety. There will be 
an obstacle course, giveaways, and 
bicycle inspections by Village Police. 
All ages are welcome. 

Village of Montgomery Happenings

Marion Mohr Wild, Historian

“Montgomery Village Museum”
Another successful year at your 

Village Museum has brought interest 
of our quaint area for your residents 
and far-away visitors. An Australian 
Renaissance Paper-Making Firm 
spent several days researching early 
paper-making methods, including 
our Walker Brothers Paper Mill 
owned by New York City famed 
artisans” Unobtainable needed 
information, destroyed in fire of 
1903, proves the need for document 
preservation for future generations.

Ve t e r a n s  p r o g r a m s  w e r e 
appreciated, especially one rendered 
by our George Weeden, explaining 
his Korean Conflict experiences and 
honors. His donated uniform is on 
display permanently drawing interest 
year round.

Montgomery Elementary School 
Principal, Mrs. Serratore, and her staff 
enjoyed learning of their “school-
house,” presenting a stupendous 
75th Anniversary Celebration of 
their building’s opening years, 
Montgomery High School. Again, 
Boy Scouts Troop 386 have continued 
their assistance, and Girl Scout and 
Brownie Troops visiting to learn 
as well as 4th grade students on 
their annual history tour. A “Celtic 
Cultural Program”  was hosted on 
March 9 and was a success.

A campaign to honor Mr. William 
O’Hall, a terrific Musician and 
dedicated Band Leader, and long-
time resident, has begun at the 
museum with donations and ideas 
for his suitable memorial. Your 
assistance is appreciated.

Regarding “Monty our Mastodon”: 
Years of detailed research by the late 
Joseph Devine must be rekindled 

Historian’s Corner

with progress of his aims. Mr. Evan 
Galbraith appreciates your help to 
prosper their unfinished plans upon 
his property.

Thanks to faithful volunteer decent-
ladies and Historic Montgomery 
Association for their 2012 assistance.

Museum Hours
March - December 

Saturday’s 1 to 4 pm
and by appointment,

call 457-5135.

Historic Montgomery Association Calendar
 
March 26	 Election of officers, speaker or presentation
	 7:30 pm at Village Museum. 
April 23	 Regular meeting. 7:30 pm at the Village Museum.
May 27	 Parade: meet at 10:30 by Museum to march.
May 28	 Regular meeting. 7:30 pm at the Village Museum.
June 25 	 Regular meeting. 7:30 pm at the Village Museum.
July 23 	 Annual Picnic at Pleasure Ground Park Pavilion
	 6 pm Bring a covered dish to share 
	 (in case of rain go to Museum)
August 27 	 Annual “Show and Tell” bring something of 
	 Interest  7:30pm at Joan Buck Smith’s 
	 364 Goodwill Road
September 7 	 General Montgomery Day. 
	 Help at booth and/or Museum
September 24 	 Regular meeting. 7:30 pm at the Village Museum.
October 22 	 Regular meeting. 7:30 pm at the Village Museum.
November 26	 Regular meeting. 7:30 pm at the Village Museum.
December 8	 House Tour (if there are enough houses) 1-4pm 
 
For more information about the Historic Montgomery Association 
and how to join, visit www.villageofmontgomery.org/HMA

The Village  would like to thank all the following business  
who made generous contributions to our Annual House Decorating Contest.

Delessio Barber Shop, Vic’ Pizzeria, Village Sampler, Montgomery Sporting Goods, Fancy That, 
SoHo Salon, Winding Hills Golf Course,  DiBello Gallery/Frame Shop, Season Onto Season, Ward’s 
Bridge’s Inn, Cutting Edge , Raydiance Hair Salon, Forget me Not Gifts, Dragon City, Mikes Deli, 
Copperfields, Montgomery  Pharmacy, Recycled Style, Ed’s Deli, Montgomery Florist, Wallkill River 
School, Montgomery Luncheonette, Hoeffners, Imperial Jewelers, Curves, Borland House B& B, and 
Ilir’s Barber Shop.

Most Beautiful: 
1st Place	 Robert & Terry Ann Donovan, Jr.
2nd Place	 Tim & Claudette Schaad
3rd Place	 Bruce  & Terry Kaufmann

Most Traditional: 
1st Place	 Jill Bambrick	
2nd Place	 Peter & Mary Jane Nauta
3rd Place	 Russell Rushmore & Denise Harris

Old Fashioned Christmas There
1st Place	 Gary & Angela DeMaris
2nd Place	 Salvatore & Fanny Cannella
3rd Place	 Joseph & Mary Prior

Most Original: 
1st Place	 Victor & Jessica Soto, Jr 
2nd Place	 Jason & Pamela Slover
3rd Place	 Jeanette Bucci

Most Eye Catching 
1st Place	 Marian Weinrich
2nd Place	 Roger & Vickie VanDermolen
3rd Place	 Theresa Rodriquez

Children’s Delight 
1st Place	 Jason & Elizabeth Henry
2nd Place	 Michael & Susan Hembury
3rd Place	 Gerard & Audrey Petrocelli

25th Annual House Decorating Contest Winners
The Village of Montgomery would like to congratulate  

the following 2013 House Decorating Contest winners: 

Judges: Patricia Imbriani,     Susan Casper,     Mary Greene

Montgomery’s Springtime 
Village Wide-Yard Sale

May 18, 2013 10am-5pm
Something for everyone!  Yard 

Salers come to the Village and enjoy 
walking the streets and picking up 
items from baby clothes to computer 
equipment, books, furniture, antiques 
and trinkets.

Grand Montgomery 
Chamber Music & Theater 

Series 
May 26, 2013 

The Simon String Quartet is back 
for their third concert. 

For more information visit 
villageofmontgomery.org/gmcmts

Memorial Day Parade
May 27, 2013

Time: �Lineup 10:00 am  
Parade step off 11:00 am

Place: �Starts at the Orange County  
Firefighter’s Museum

Marching to Veteran’s Memorial 
Park where there will be a ceremony 
and then a picnic immediately 
following. Come out and show your 
support for our Veterans and our 
Troops!

Summer Camp
July 1, 2013 to August 2, 2013

Camp is open for children ages 
5-12. Arts & Crafts, Sports Program, 
Special Events, Talent Show.

The replacement of 31 windows at 
the Village Hall is nearly completed. 
They look fantastic, and energy 
savings will be realized immediately. 
The color of the windows is Desert 
Sand and blends perfectly with the 
historic integrity of the Village Hall. 
The windows are simulated divided 
light with a spacer bar (two over two 
pattern). The final trim and painting 
will be done in the near future. In 
addition, the Water Works Building 

has seen eight windows replaced in 
similar fashion. They are Hartford 
Green with similar specs. With a few 
more improvements to the Water 
Works Building, the Village will be 
advertising requests for proposals 
to rent the building with  a rent 
factor for improvements made by 
the renter. The current zoning will 
allow for a home occupation, such 
as a doctor, lawyer, engineer, realtor, 
or similar trade.

Window Replacements


